
Fourth Meeting Of The Carroll County Police Accountability Board 

06/05/23, Start Time: 10 A.M., Room 003 of the County Office Building 
 

Minutes 
 

Call to Order and Quorum established. 

Minutes from last meeting accepted and approved. 

Brief update to PAB members on the ACC’s training and the first case they reviewed. At 
the ACC meeting held on May 3, 2023, the ACC reviewed the investigation conducted by 
the Carroll County Sheriff’s Office regarding actions of a member of the Sheriff’s Office 
while on duty. The determination of the ACC was to administratively charge the officer in 
question, and to recommend a Level B disciplinary outcome. 

Updates from the police chiefs- Chief Ledwell from Westminster has one case under 
internal review that will probably be presented to the ACC at their next meeting. Chief 
Mitchell from Taneytown has one case under review to determine if ACC is needed. 

Discussion of protocol for PAB to receive outcomes each quarter for review. Should 
outcomes of reviewed cases be put in Minutes? Should there be a spreadsheet kept 
somewhere? Is there a need to research Legislative intent? General discussion about what 
the PAB’s role is moving forward. 

Discussion about setting up a fund for things like crisis training, legal fees and trial boards. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:08. 

 

Attendance:   Stacy Shaffer 

 Ian Shaw 

 Steven Miller 

 Lisa Knight 

 Thomas Beyard 

 Colonel Rich Hart 

 Lieutenant Mark Devilbiss 



 Sheriff James DeWees 

 Chief Ledwell, Westminster 

 Acting Chief Mitchell, Taneytown 

 Chief Schneider, Hampstead 

 Chief Hess, Manchester 

 Chief Spaulding, Sykesville 

 Timothy Burke 

 Bethany Henderson 

 


